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incurred in enforcing 
the terms of the obli-
gation, as well as 
Successor Trustee 
and attorney fees as 
prescribed by ORS 
86.778; and (B) by 
curing all such other 
continuing and un-
cured defaults as 
noted in this Notice.   
Please note that the 
cure amounts under 
ORS 86.778 do not 
include the Emer-
gency Period 
Amounts. NOTICE 
REQUIRED UNDER 
ORS 86.771(9): 
Without limiting the 
Successor Trustee’s 
disclaimer of repre-
sentations or war-
ranties, Oregon law 
requires the Succes-
sor Trustee to state 
in this notice that 
some residential 
property sold at a 
trustee’s sale may 
have been used in 
manufacturing meth-
amphetamines, the 
chemical compo-
nents of which are 
known to be toxic.  
Prospective pur-
chasers of residen-
tial property should 
be aware of this po-
tential danger before 
deciding to place a 
bid for this property 
at the trustee’s sale. 
DATED: January 27, 
2021. By: David W. 
Criswell, OSB 
925930, Successor 
Trustee, Lane Powell 
PC

601 SW Second Ave-
nue, Suite 2100,Port-
land, OR 97204. 
Telephone: (503) 
778-2100. Facsimi-
le: (503) 778-2200. 
Email:  CriswellD@
LanePowel l . com. 
EXHIBIT A  Addition-
al Collateral The Col-
lateral located on the 
Property as detailed 
in UCC Financing 
Statement �led No-
vember 3, 2015, with 
the Oregon Secre-
tary of State, File 
No. 90626574 (the 
“UCC1”), more par-
ticularly described 
as follows:  (a) All 
machinery, furniture, 
furnishings, equip-
ment, computer soft-
ware and hardware, 
�xtures (including 
all heating, air con-
ditioning, plumbing, 
lighting, communi-
cations and elevator 
�xtures), inventory, 
materials, supplies 
and other articles 
of personal proper-
ty and accessions 
thereof, renewals 
and replacements 
thereof and sub-
stitutions therefor, 
and other property 
of every kind and 
nature, tangible or 
intangible, owned by 
Grantor, or in which 
Grantor has or shall 
have an interest, 
now or hereafter 
located upon 3105 
O.B. Riley Road, 
Bend, OR 97702, 
the “Premises” or the 
“Improvements”, or 
appurtenant there-
to, and usable in 
connection with the 
present or future 
operation and occu-
pancy of the Premis-
es and the Improve-
ments (hereinafter 
collectively referred 
to as the “Equip-
ment”), including any 
leases of, deposits in 
connection with, and 
proceeds of any sale 
or transfer of any of 
the foregoing, and 
the right, title and 
interest of Grantor 
in and to any of the 
Equipment that may 
be subject to any 
“security interest” as 
de�ned in the Uni-
form Commercial 
Code, as in effect 
in the Oregon (the 
“UCC”); (b) All ac-
counts (including re-
serve accounts), es-
crows, documents, 
instruments, chattel 
paper, claims, de-
posits and general 
intangibles, as the 
foregoing terms are 
de�ned in the UCC, 
and all franchis-
es, trade names, 
trademarks, sym-
bols, service marks, 
books, records, 
plans, speci�cations, 
designs, drawings, 
surveys, title in-
surance policies, 
permits, consents, 
licenses, manage-
ment agreements, 
contract rights (in-
cluding any contract 
with any architect 
or engineer or with 
any other provider of 
goods or services for 
or in connection with 
any construction, 
repair or other work 
upon the Property), 
approvals, actions, 
refunds of real es-
tate taxes and as-
sessments (and any 
other governmental 
impositions related 
to the Property) and 
causes of action 
that now .or here-
after relate to, are 
derived from or are 
used in connection 
with the Property, or 
the use, operation, 
maintenance, occu-
pancy or enjoyment 
thereof or the con-
duct of any business 
or activities thereon 
(hereinafter collec-
tively referred to as 
the “Intangibles”);  
(c) All other personal 
property described 
in the UCC1; and (d) 
All proceeds, prod-
ucts, offspring, rents 
and pro�ts from any 
of the foregoing, in-
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of the foregoing, in-
cluding those from 
sale, exchange, 
transfer, collection, 
loss, damage, dis-
position, substitution 
or replacement of 
any of the foregoing 
(together, the “Col-
lateral”).

Legal Notice
CITY OF BEND 
Neighborhood Street 

Safety Program 
2020-2021, No. 
7N20T2 Solicitation 
No. 21-3211 

NOTICE OF INVITA-
TION TO BID 

The City of Bend in-
vites Sealed Bids for 
construction of the 
Neighborhood Street 
Safety  Program 
2020-2021 project. 
This work includes 
the construction and 
installation of new  
pavement mark-
ings, signs, con-
crete curbs, ramps, 
sidewalk, driveways, 
median islands,  
asphalt patching, 
and conduit and 
pole foundations for 
street lighting at four 
locations  across 
Bend: Brookswood 
Blvd and Hollygrape 
Street; NW Sise-
more Street; Parrell 
Road  and Reed 
Lane; and NE Wells 
Acres Road and 
Mountain View High 
School. The  Engi-
neer’s estimate is 
$311,000. 

The invitation to bid, 
plans, speci�cations, 
addenda, plan-hold-
ers list, and noti�ca-
tion of  bid results 
for this project may 
be viewed, printed 
or ordered on line 
from Premier Build-
ers  Exchange at 
http://premierbx.com 
by clicking on “Pub-
lic Works Projects” 
and then on  “City 
of Bend”. Contact the 
Issuing Officer if you 
are unable to access 
online. 

Entities intending to 
bid should register 
with the Premier 
Builders Exchange 
as a plan holder in 
order to receive ad-
denda. This can be 
done on-line or by 
contacting Premier 
Builders Exchange 
at: (541) 389-0123, 
or email at admin@
planson�le.com. Bid-
ders are  responsible 
for making sure they 
have all addenda be-
fore submitting bids.  

The deadline for sub-
mitting bids is: March 
18, 2021, at 2:00 PM. 
Bids will be opened  
and read as soon as 
possible after 2:00 
PM via live stream-
ing. Bids must be 
physically received 
by the City at the 
location listed below 
by the deadline. No 
faxed or electronic  
(email) bids shall be 
accepted.  

Sealed bids shall be 
delivered to: Dan 
Galanaugh, Senior 
Procurement Ana-
lyst, City Hall,  Ad-
ministrative Office, 
2nd �oor, 710 Wall 
Street, Bend, Ore-
gon 97701 or mailed 
to: City  of Bend, PO 
Box 431, Bend, Ore-
gon 97709. The out-
side of the envelope 
or box  containing 
the bid shall include 
the bidders name 
and be marked: 
“ N e i g h b o r h o o d 
Street  Safety Pro-
gram 2020-2021, No. 
7N20T2, Solicitation 
No. 21-3211”. Bidders 
should  leave plenty 
of time for delivery 
as Bend City Hall is 
closed and on-time 
package delivery  
depends on deliv-
ery drivers following 
instructions posted 
on door. Bidders are  
encouraged to email 
tracking numbers to 
dgalanaugh@ben-
doregon.gov. The 
City has  provided a 
secure drop-box at 
the Wall Street City 
Hall entrance to col-
lect hand delivered  
packages or Bidders 
can call (541)-388-
5504 to make an 
appointment to co-
ordinate in person 
delivery. 

Prequali�cation is a 
requirement. Bidders 
must be prequali�ed 
with City of Bend at 
the  time the bids 
are opened. Pre-
quali�cation process 
is administered by 
the Private  Devel-
opment Engineering 
Division through the 
CityView permit and 
licensing software  
and customer por-
tal. You can verify if 
you are prequali�ed 
by going online at  
www.bendoregon.
gov/qual i f iedcon-
tractors.  

New applications for 
the City of Bend pre-
quali�cation must be 
received at least �ve 
days  before the bid 
deadline. Registra-
tion process details 
are included in the 
bidding  documents. 

This project is subject 
to the provisions 
of ORS 279C.800 
through 279C.870 
regarding  payment 
of prevailing wages. 

Published February 17, 
2021 Dan Galana-
ugh Senior Procure-
ment Analyst (541) 
323-8570
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Legal Notice
ANNOUNCEMENT 
OF REQUEST FOR 

PROPOSALS
Electronic Proposal 

Responses will be 
received by Chad 
Franke, Program 
Manager, HMK 
Company at chad.
franke@hmkco.org 
until 2:00 PM, March 
12, 2021. Faxed re-
sponses will not be 
accepted.

The Redmond School 
District is seeking to 
select Architects to 
provide the services 
described herein De-
sign Services for the 
following schools:

• Elton Gregory Middle 
School

• Obsidian Middle 
School

• Tom McCall Elemen-
tary School

• Vern Patrick Elemen-
tary School

Project Descriptions
Addition and Renova-

tion Projects:
Elton Gregory Mid-

dle and Tom McCall 
Elementary: Con-
struct six (6) addi-
tional classrooms 
with activity space 
and cafeteria equal-
ly between the two 
schools for �exibility 
to expand student 
capacity. MACC is 
$2,500,000.

• Elton Gregory Middle 
School

Renovate building en-
trances for safety & 
security, new access 
control system, in-
stall additional cam-
eras, expand inter-
com system.

• Tom McCall Elemen-
tary School

Renovate building en-
trances for safety & 
security, new access 
control system., 
expand intercom 
system. Reseal and 
weatherproof exteri-
or concrete walls.

Vern Patrick Ele-
mentary School: 
Construct six (6) 
additional class-
rooms with activity 
space and cafeteria 
to expand student 
capacity. Replace 
communication and 
security camera 
systems. Add secure 
fencing to school 
perimeter and repair 
sidewalks. Repaint 
interior and exterior 
of building. MACC is 
$2,500,000.

Renovation Project:
Obsidian Middle 

School: Relocate 
front office to im-
prove circulation, 
safety and security 
and remodel en-
trances for safety 
and security. Make 
ADA upgrades, in-
cluding remodeling 
of restrooms, ADA 
access from north 
parking lot to play-
ground and ADA 
access from school 
to football �eld and 
upgrade exterior 
doors to meet ADA 
requirements. Re-
pair sidewalks for 
safety. Upgrade sew-
er system to meet 
current standards 
and replace water 
heater for efficiency. 
Remove breezeway. 
Replace all wire 
glass. This is a mi-
nor remodel project 
with an alternate for 
major HVAC renova-
tion project. MACC is 
$2,500,000

The total value of the 
construction bud-
gets is anticipated 
to be approximately 
$7.5 million, funded 
by the recent bond 
election. Selected 
�rms will be expect-
ed to start imme-
diately after Board 
award and receipt of 
a Notice to Proceed 
(NTP).

The District reserves 
the right to reject any 
Proposal response 
not in compliance 
with all prescribed 
public procedures 
and requirements 
and to waive infor-
malities in this Re-
quest for Proposals 
response process.

The Request for Pro-
posals may be ob-
tained from: http://
hmkco.org/bid-doc-
uments/A MANDA-
TORY Pre-Proposals 
Meeting and Project 
Orientation will be 
held at 2:00 PM on 
Friday, February 26, 
2021 at Vern Patrick 
Elementary School, 
located at 3001 
SW Obsidian Ave-
nue, Redmond, OR 
97756. We will then 
visit the remaining 
project sites.

Dated February 17, 
2021

Chad Franke, Pro-
gram Manager, HMK 
Company, on behalf 
of Redmond School 
District

Legal Notice
Case No.: 13CV0771
NOTICE OF SALE
UNDER WRIT OF 

EXECUTION -
REAL PROPERTY

WELLS FARGO 
BANK N.A., Plain-
tiff/s, v. DOES 1-2, 
being the occupants 
of or parties in pos-
session or claiming 
any right to pos-
session of the Real 
Property commonly 
known as 19126 
Pumice Butte Road, 
Bend, OR 97702; 
DOES 3-4, being the 
unknown heirs and 
devisees of John H. 
Hindson and also 
all other persons 
or parties unknown 
claiming any right, 
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claiming any right, 
title, lien, or inter-
est in the property 
described in the 
Complaint herein; 
M’LISA SHEILDS 
HINDSON; MAE-
GEN HINDSON; and 
JESSE HINDSON;, 
Defendant/s.

Notice is hereby given 
that the Deschutes 
County Sheriff’s Of-
�ce will, on Thurs-
day, March 18, 2021 
at 10:00 AM, in the 
main lobby of the 
Deschutes Coun-
ty Sheriff’s Office, 
63333 W. Highway 
20, Bend, Oregon, 
sell, at public oral 
auction to the high-
est bidder, for cash 
or cashier’s check, 
the real property 
commonly known as 
19126 Pumice Butte 
Road, Bend, Oregon 
97702.

Conditions of Sale: Po-
tential bidders must 
arrive 15 minutes 
prior to the auction to 
allow the Deschutes 
County Sheriff’s 
Office to review bid-
der’s funds. Only 
U.S. currency and/
or cashier’s checks 
made payable to 
Deschutes County 
Sheriff’s Office will 
be accepted. Pay-
ment must be made 
in full immediately 
upon the close of the 
sale.

For more information 
on this sale go to: 
http://oregonsheriffs-
sales.org/

Legal Notice
PAUL CROWLEY, an 

individual, Plain-
tiff/s, v. STEPHAN 
ALLEN WHITE, an 
individual, GLACIER 
BANK, f/k/a Moun-
tain West Bank, an 
Idaho state banking 
corporation, WA-
TERSTONE MORT-
GAGE CORP., a 
Wisconsin corpora-
tion, WATERSTONE 
BANK, f/k/a Wau-
watosa Savings 
Bank, THE CITY 
OF REDMOND, an 
Oregon municipal 
corporation, and 
EXCHANGE PROP-
ERTIESM INC., a 
Nevada corporation,

Defendant/s.
Case No.: 18CV35199
NOTICE OF SALE
UNDER WRIT OF 

EXECUTION -REAL 
PROPERTY

Notice is hereby given 
that the Deschutes 
County Sheriff’s Of-
�ce will, on Thurs-
day, March 11, 2021 
at 10:00 AM, in the 
main lobby of the 
Deschutes Coun-
ty Sheriff’s Office, 
63333 W. Highway 
20, Bend, Oregon, 
sell, at public oral 
auction to the high-
est bidder, for cash 
or cashier’s check, 
the non-residen-
tial real property 
commonly known 
as Hanger J, 674 
Salmon Avenue, 
Redmond, Oregon 
97756. 

Conditions of Sale:  
Potential bidders 
must arrive 15 min-
utes prior to the 
auction to allow the 
Deschutes County 
Sheriff’s Office to re-
view bidder’s funds. 
Only U.S. currency 
and/or cashier’s 
checks made pay-
able to Deschutes 
County Sheriff’s Of-
�ce will be accepted.  
Payment must be 
made in full immedi-
ately upon the close 
of the sale.

For more information 
on this sale go to: 
http://oregonsheriffs-
sales.org/

Legal Notice
IN THE CIRCUIT 
COURT OF THE 
STATE OF ORE-

GON
FOR THE COUNTY 

OF DESCHUTES
PROBATE DEPART-

MENT
In the Matter of the Es-

tate of
ROBERTA ANN 

GIAMBOI, De-
ceased.

Case No. 21PB00814
NOTICE TO INTER-

ESTED
PERSONS
NOTICE IS HEREBY 

GIVEN that the un-
dersigned has been 
appointed person-
al representative. 
All persons having 
claims against the 
estate are required 
to present them, with 
vouchers attached, 
to the undersigned 
personal represen-
tative at Kevin Lee 
Gonzales, c/o AN-
DREW C. BALYEAT, 
HURLEY RE, P.C., 
747 SW MILL VIEW 
WAY, BEND, OR 
97702, within four 
months after the 
date of �rst publica-
tion of this notice, or 
the claims may be 
barred.

All persons whose 
rights may be affect-
ed by the proceed-
ings may obtain ad-
ditional information 
from the records of 
the Court, the per-
sonal representative, 
or the attorneys for 
the personal repre-
sentative.

Dated and �rst pub-
lished on February 
10, 2021.

Kevin Lee Gonzales, 
Personal Represen-
tative
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Legal Notice
LEGAL NOTICE 
TO INTERESTED 

PERSONS
NOTICE IS HERE-

BY GIVEN that 
RICHARD THOM-
AS STEINEKE has 
been appointed 
Personal Represen-
tative of the Estate 
of David G. Wagner, 
Deceased, by the 
Deschutes Coun-
ty Circuit Court of 
the State of Oregon 
probate number 
21PB00163. All per-
sons having claims 
against the Estate 
are required to pres-
ent them, with prop-
er vouchers, within 
four (4) months after 
the date of �rst pub-
lication of this no-
tice to the Personal 
Representative at 
the address set forth 
below or the claims 
may be barred.

All persons whose 
rights may be affect-
ed by the proceed-
ings may obtain ad-
ditional information 
from the records of 
the Court, the Per-
sonal Representa-
tive or the attorneys 
for the Personal 
Representative.

DATED and �rst pub-
lished February 10, 
2021.

RICHARD THOMAS 
STEINEKE

c/o Annie M. Nelson
Karnopp Petersen LLP
360 SW Bond Street, 

Suite 400
Bend, Oregon 97702
TEL: (541) 382-3011
FAX: (541) 388-5410
Of Attorneys for Per-

sonal Representa-
tive

The Bulletin
To subscribe call 541-385-5800 
or go to www.bendbulletin.com

Legal Notice
IN THE CIRCUIT 
COURT OF THE 
STATE OF ORE-

GON COUNTY OF 
DESCHUTES

Case No. 21PB00782
NOTICE TO INTER-

ESTED PERSONS
In the Matter of
THOMAS ROBERT 

ASHMAN, De-
ceased.

NOTICE IS HEREBY 
GIVEN that KEVIN 
W SPENCE has 
been appointed per-
sonal representative 
of the ESTATE of 
THOMAS ROBERT 
ASHMAN. All per-
sons having claims 
against the estate 
are required to 
present them, with 
vouchers attached, 
to: Paci�c Northwest 
Probate, LLC, 8865 
SW Center Street 
Tigard, OR 97223, 
within four months 
after the date of �rst 
publication of this 
notice, or the claims 
may be barred.

All persons whose 
rights may be affect-
ed by the proceed-
ings may  obtain ad-
ditional information 
from the records of 
the Court or the per-
sonal representative.

Dated and �rst pub-
lished on February 
10, 2021.

KEVIN W SPENCE
PERSONAL REPRE-

SENTATIVE
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Legal Notice
NOTICE TO INTER-

ESTED PERSONS
DANIEL STROHM 

has been appointed 
Personal Represen-
tative of the ESTATE 
OF MARY CATH-
ERINE STROHM, 
Deceased, by the 
Circuit Court, State 
of Oregon, De-
schutes County, 
under Case Num-
ber 21PB00442. 
All persons having 
a claim against the 
estate must present 
the claim within four 
months of the �rst 
publication date of 
this notice to Brin-
ich & Bertalan, LLP, 
at 250 NW Franklin 
Ave, Ste 101, Bend, 
Oregon 97703, 
Attn:  Lisa N. Berta-
lan, or they may be 
barred. Additional 
information may be 
obtained from the 
court records, the 
Personal Represen-
tative or the follow-
ing-named attorney 
for the Personal 
Representative.

DATE OF FIRST PUB-
LICATION: February 
3, 2021.

BRINICH & BERTA-
LAN, LLP

250 NW FRANKLIN 
AVE, STE 101

BEND, OR 97703
541-382-4980

LEGAL NOTICE TO IN-

TERESTED PERSONS

Thomas Scarvie 
has been appoint-
ed as Administra-
tor of the Estate 
of Carol Ann May, 
Deceased, by the 
Deschutes County 
Circuit Court, State 
of Oregon, Case 
No. 21PB00588.  
All persons having 
claims against the 
estate must present 
the claims to the 
Administrator at C/O 
McCord & Hemphill, 
LLC, 65 NW Gree-
ley Ave., Bend, OR  
97703, within four 
months after Febru-
ary 10, 2021 which is 
the date of �rst pub-
lication of this notice, 
or the claims may be 
barred.  Additional 
information may be 
obtained from the 
Court, the Adminis-
trator, or the attorney 
for the Administrator: 
Brian T. Hemphill.

GOT AN OLDER 
TRUCK, BOAT OR RV?

Donate it to  

HERITAGE 

FOR THE BLIND.

1-844-493-7877

Legal Notice
Notice to Creditors 

and Others, in accor-
dance with the pro-
bate �ling process of 
Deschutes County in 
the State of Oregon, 
�rst published Feb-
ruary 3, 2021 in the 
estate of Roger M. 
Wright, deceased, 
late of La Pine, Or-
egon, in Deschutes 
County, who died 
on September 18th, 
2020. Take notice 
that all persons hav-
ing claims upon the 
estate of the above 
named must �le with 
the undersigned Es-
tate Trustee by June 
3, 2021 a full state-
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3, 2021 a full state-
ment of their claims 
and proof of securi-
ties held by them.

Contact the des-
ignated Estate 
Trustee: Ronald 
Wright, email: 
rwright12521@ya-
hoo.com

Legal Notice
TRUSTEE’S NOTICE 

OF SALE TS NO.: 
20-61835 Reference 
is made to that cer-
tain Deed of Trust 
(hereinafter referred 
as the Trust Deed) 
made by CON-
NIE M. HAMBY as 
Grantor to AMER-
ITITLE, as trustee, 
in favor of WELLS 
FARGO FINANCIAL 
OREGON, INC., as 
Bene�ciary, dated 
10/2/2007, recorded 
10/10/2007, as In-
strument No. 2007-
54458, the Deed 
of Trust has been 
modi�ed under 
Loan Modi�cation 
Agreement dated 
2/20/2011, in mort-
gage records of 
Deschutes County, 
Oregon covering the 
following described 
real property situ-
ated in said County 
and State, to-wit: 
The South Half (S 
1/2) of Lot Sixteen 
(16) in Block Four 
(4) of CIMARRON 
CITY, Deschutes 
County, Oregon. 
The street address 
or other common 
designation, if any 
for the real proper-
ty described above 
is purported to be: 
63281 CHAPAR-
REL DRIVE BEND, 
OREGON 97701 
The Tax Assessor’s 
Account ID for the 
Real Property is pur-
ported to be: 17-13-
16-D0-02500/111828 
Both the bene�ciary 
and the trustee, ZBS 
Law, LLP have elect-
ed to foreclose the 
above referenced 
Trust Deed and sell 
the said real proper-
ty to satisfy the obli-
gations secured by 
the Trust Deed and 
a Notice of Default 
and Election to Sell 
has been recorded 
pursuant to ORS 
86.752(3). All right, 
title, and interest in 
the said described 
property which the 
grantors had, or had 
power to convey, at 
the time of execution 
of the Trust Deed, 
together with any 
interest the grantors 
or their successors 
in interest acquired 
after execution of the 
Trust Deed shall be 
sold at public auc-
tion to the highest 
bidder for cash to 
satisfy the obliga-
tions secured by the 
Trust Deed and the 
expenses of sale, in-
cluding the compen-
sation of the trustee 
as provided by law, 
and the reasonable 
fees of trustee’s at-
torneys. The default 
for which the foreclo-
sure is made is: The 
monthly installment 
of principal and in-
terest which became 
due on 3/1/2020, 
late charges, and all 
subsequent monthly 
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subsequent monthly 
installments of prin-
cipal and interest. 
You are responsible 
to pay all payments 
and charges due 
under the terms 
and conditions of 
the loan documents 
which come due 
subsequent to the 
date of this notice, 
including, but not 
limited to, foreclo-
sure trustee fees 
and costs, advanc-
es and late charges. 
Furthermore, as a 
condition to bring 
your account in good 
standing, you must 
provide the under-
signed with written 
proof that you are 
not in default on any 
senior encumbrance 
and provide proof of 
insurance. Nothing 
in this notice should 
be construed as a 
waiver of any fees 
owing to the bene�-
ciary under the deed 
of trust, pursuant to 
the terms and pro-
visions of the loan 
documents. The 
amount required to 
cure the default in 
payments to date is 
calculated as follows 
as of 1/31/2021: 
From: 3/1/2020 To-
tal of past due pay-
ments: $14,194.04 
Late Charges: 
$644.52 Additional 
charges (Taxes, In-
surance, Corporate 
Advances, Other 
Fees): $2,726.87 
Interest Credit: 
($522.66) Trustee’s 
Fees and Costs: 
$1,456.00 Total 
necessary to cure: 
$18,498.77 Please 
note the amounts 
stated herein are 
subject to con�rma-
tion and review and 
are likely to change 
during the next 30 
days. Please contact 
the successor trust-
ee ZBS Law, LLP, to 
obtain a “reinstate-
ment” and or “payoff” 
quote prior to remit-
ting funds. By reason 
of said default the 
bene�ciary has de-
clared all sums ow-
ing on the obligation 
secured by the Trust 
Deed due and pay-
able. The amount re-
quired to discharge 
this lien in its entirety 
as of 1/31/2021 is: 
$205,191.38 Said 
sale shall be held 
at the hour of 11:00 
AM on 5/26/2021 
in accord with the 
standard of time 
established by 
ORS 187.110, and 
pursuant to ORS 
86.771(7) shall oc-
cur at the following 
designated place: At 
the front entrance 
of the Courthouse, 
1164 N.W. Bond 
Street, Bend, OR 
97701 Other than 
as shown of record, 
neither the said ben-
e�ciary nor the said 
trustee have any 
actual notice of any 
person having or 
claiming to have any 
lien upon or interest 
in the real property 
hereinabove de-
scribed subsequent 
to the interest of the 
trustee in the Trust 
Deed, or of any suc-
cessor(s) in interest 
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cessor(s) in interest 
to the grantors or of 
any lessee or other 
person in posses-
sion of or occupying 
the property, ex-
cept: NONE Notice 
is further given that 
any person named 
in ORS 86.778 has 
the right, at any time 
prior to �ve days be-
fore the date last set 
for sale, to have this 
foreclosure proceed-
ing dismissed and 
the Trust Deed rein-
stated by payment 
to the bene�ciary of 
the entire amount 
then due (other than 
such portion of the 
principal as would 
not then be due had 
no default occurred) 
and by curing any 
other default com-
plained of herein 
that is capable of be-
ing cured by tender-
ing the performance 
required under the 
obligation(s) of the 
Trust Deed, and in 
addition to paying 
said sums or ten-
dering the perfor-
mance necessary to 
cure the default, by 
paying all costs and 
expenses actually 
incurred in enforcing 
the obligation and 
Trust Deed, togeth-
er with the trustee’s 
and attorney’s fees 
not exceeding the 
amounts provided 
by ORS 86.778. 
The mailing ad-
dress of the trustee 
is: ZBS Law, LLP 
5 Centerpointe Dr., 
Suite 400 Lake Os-
wego, OR 97035 
(503) 946-6558 In 
construing this no-
tice, the masculine 
gender includes the 
feminine and the 
neuter, the singular 
includes plural, the 
word “grantor” in-
cludes any succes-
sor in interest to the 
grantor as well as 
any other persons 
owing an obligation, 
the performance of 
which is secured by 
said trust deed, the 
words “trustee” and 
‘bene�ciary” include 
their respective suc-
cessors in interest, 
if any. Without lim-
iting the trustee’s 
disclaimer of repre-
sentations or war-
ranties, Oregon law 
requires the trustee 
to state in this notice 
that some residen-
tial property sold at 
a trustee’s sale may 
have been used in 
manufacturing meth-
amphetamines, the 
chemical compo-
nents of which are 
known to be toxic. 
Prospective pur-
chasers of residen-
tial property should 
be aware of this po-
tential danger before 
deciding to place a 
bid for this property 
at the trustee’s sale. 
Dated: 01/07/2021 
ZBS Law, LLP By: 
Jeffrey A. Myers, 
Esq., OSB#094561 
ZBS Law, LLP Au-
thorized to sign 
on behalf of the 
trustee A-4729156 
0 2 / 1 7 / 2 0 2 1 , 
0 2 / 2 4 / 2 0 2 1 , 
0 3 / 0 3 / 2 0 2 1 , 
03/10/2021
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